Balloch Community Association
Draft Minutes of Committee Meeting 22 June 2015
Present - Billy Lowrie, Morven Reid, Jenny Card, Linda Lowrie, Lorna Robertson.
1 Apologies – None
2 Minutes of last meeting - Summarised by BL, these were proposed as adopted by BL and seconded by MR. 
3 Matters arising from Minutes – Testing of fire extinguishers and alarms is still to be done by Northern Securities.

 AGENDA
1 Roof   The final cost for the roof replacement was £18,122.40. This was paid by the insurance company with a £250 excess paid by the BCA. The  east side of the main roof had not been replaced-the letter of engagement had merely said the work was “as discussed on site” but did not specify which areas of roof were being replaced.
2 Grant  A £3000 grant from Scotmid has been applied for by BL. If successful, this would     cover the cost of Lokblok for the upgrade of the area at the side of the hall.
3 Hall Wall Upgrade   BL informed the committee that the priced bill of materials for the upgrade would come to £3156.  Installation costs by BL would possibly be between 50 and 80 hours payable at £10 per hour.  There followed some discussion as to whether a particular fire-retardant plasterboard would be needed, which would cost more than the £4.99 per sheet budgeted for. Advice was sought and since the meeting the committee has been informed by  BL that he had established that normal plasterboard would be acceptable for this type of building. The committee approved the work on this basis. There is to be a contingency fund of £500.
4 Toddlers  The group is holding a charity event and asked if it would be acceptable to donate their hall rental for the booking to Alzheimers Scotland. As the hall’s chosen charity for this year is Highland Hospice, it was decided to refuse this request. A letter is to be drafted by LL, to inform the group of this decision, and to ask them for further discussion about their other request, for lockable storage.               
5  School Use of Hall for PE. Balloch School have asked about the possibility of using the village hall for gym lessons. Such is the high school roll, lunchtimes are having to be staggered, and this reduces the time available for use of school gymnasium. MR is to find out whether the School Fund or the Council would be funding such bookings. This would be at Community rate.
 6  Gala Day.  It was confirmed that the use of the hall for Gala Day activities in June 2015 would be the BCA’s donation to the successful event.   
7  Treasurer’s Report. JC handed out copies of the current Balance Sheet, as at 22 June, showing a bank balance of £13,008.80. The committee agreed finances looked on track to be within the budget set for the year.
8  Date of Next Meeting  August 2105, exact date to be confirmed.   
